JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

Special Meeting Regarding Deer Management on Conanicut Island

October 28, 2004

A special meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 7:10 PM by Council President Kenneth Littman.  The following members were present:

David J. Long, Vice President

Claire Ferguson

Julio DiGiando

Guy Settipane

Also present were:

Chief Thomas Tighe, Town Administrator

Larry Parks, Town Solicitor 

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk 

Council President Littman explained that the meeting was called to order to follow up on a presentation that was given at the last Town Council meeting on October 25, 2004.  A number of issues were bought before the Council on October 25th regarding what type of recreation can be conducted in the park.  

The Town Solicitor reported that the deeds from the Department of the Interior to the State and Town limit activities in the park to “passive recreation”.  He requested that the Council request a 45-day stay, rescinding resolution No. 04-026R which permits hunting in the park.  
Motion was made by Councilor Settipane and seconded by Councilor Ferguson that the Jamestown Town Council temporarily rescind and suspend its Resolution No. 04-026R endorsing, with modifications, the proposal of the Department of Environmental Management for a “Controlled Deer Hunt” in Beavertail State Park, for a period of 45 days or until definitive answer has been received from the National Park Service as to whether deer hunting is permitted in the Park under terms and conditions of the deeds from the United States to State of Rhode Island and the Town of Jamestown and the documents related to those deeds.  So unanimously voted.

The Town Solicitor stated that he would be in contact with the Federal Department of the Interior and the State Department of Environmental Management.

It was the consensus of the Council to place the issue of a Wildlife Commission back on the November 8, 2004 Council agenda.
With no further comment, a motion was made by Councilor Settipane and seconded by Councilor Long to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM.
Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone

Deputy Town Clerk
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